

Parish Post

The Weekly Newsletter, Friday 6th January 2017

Updated Safeguarding Leaflet and letter about parents volunteering in school Please would all parents read these two documents that have been sent home today.

Attendance and Requesting to take your Child out of School

As you know attendance and punctuality at school is important so that your child can learn.

We have an attendance policy (on our website) that sets out the process parents need to follow if they want to request to take their child out of school. The school politely requests that all parents follow this procedure.

Pancake Day – Shrove Tuesday 28th February 2017

As usual at Breakfast Club on Shrove Tuesday 28th February 2017, we will be serving pancakes. If you would like your child to come on that day, you will need to book them in. All children are welcome to come but we have limited numbers and so it will be on a first-come-first-served basis. If your child is a regular attendee, they must also book for this day. Please speak to Juanita Collman about this.

Reception 2017 Applications

In an effort to reduce the number of late applications, Admissons & Transport has asked us to remind parents with children in your school including parents with preschool siblings, that the closing date for Reception applications for September 2017 entry is **15 January 2017**.

They especially welcome online applications, however parents can also request a paper application form or seek impartial help in completing an application via the Surrey Schools & Childcare Service (0300 200 1004). Full information is available on Surrey's website at www.surreycc.gov.uk/admissions.

Applications received after the closing date without good reason will be treated as late and will not be considered until all on-time applications have been processed. This may jeopardise the chance of a parent being offered one of their preferred schools for their child.

Eco Kids Collection

Don't forget the Eco Kids collection on 12th January and have a good turn out over the Christmas holidays. Please bring your items to school when we come back in January. Thank you.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

Stamps for Leprosy Mission

Thank you to everyone who has brought in stamps for the Leprosy Mission. This will be an on-going collection so please do not stop just because Christmas is over. Thanks.

Prayer Walks

Mrs Davis and Mrs Littlemore (a Year 3 parent) are organising prayer walks on the last Friday of the month from 7.00 am – 7.30 am, starting in January. The group will meet at the school gates and you are warmly welcome to join them for the walk. The dates are:

- Friday 27th January 2017
- Friday 24th February 2017
- Friday 31st March 2017
- Friday 28th April 2017
- Friday 26th May 2017
- Friday 23rd June 2017
- Friday 21st July 2017

Weekly update on Junior Block

Since the last Parish Post the construction team have:

- Laid the subbase for hall floor.
- Reduced dig and temporary road from footpath to South side of hall elevation
- Drainage- break into existing run 22/23 Dec
- Worked on service ducts
- Block delivery arrived on 21 Dec for Block and Base floor
- Block & Base floor craned in and laid on 22/23 Dec

Week	Key Activity
Commencing	
2 nd January	Continue work on:
	Drainage
	Service ducts
	Stone base for East elevation
	Blockwork on B&B slab for SIP frame
	 Ramp to be formed along East side of hall for access from
	front to rear of site along East boundary

Thoughts and Dreams short service on 6th January 2017 at 10am

Eight children, one from each class, and four adults were present at the short service held on the floor of the new junior block. James, the site foreman, kitted everybody with high-vis jackets and hard hats and everyone wrapped up warm and had on appropriate footwear.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

The thoughts and dreams from children, parents, staff and governors were in a plastic box that was placed under the floor and this position will be marked on the plans. The intention is that they will be buried forever under the new Junior Block and therefore be part of the lives of the adults who work and the children who attend Reigate Parish Church Primary School.

The children then read "A People Place" by William J. Crocker, a poem Mrs Kennedy and Mrs Davis have used in their year 3 presentations to help people understand our school. We finished with a prayer written by the eight children and our school prayer.

It was very special for all the children and adults to be out on the new school and part of this short service.

Dear God, Thank you for our school. Thank you that we have a happy and safe school. Thank you that we can write and say these things about the hopes and dreams for our new junior building. Be with everyone who is building this new place for children to learn in. Amen

"A People Place" by William J. Crocker

If this is not a place where tears are understood, Where do I go to cry?

If this is not a place where my spirits can take wing, Where do I go to fly?

If this is not a place where my questions can be asked, Where do I go to seek?

If this is not a place where my feelings can be heard, Where do I go to speak?

If this is not a place where you'll accept me as I am, Where can I go to be?

If this is not a place where I can try to learn and grow, Where can I be just me?

Do take a look at the photos on the school's website.

In June 2017 we will bury a time capsule with the purpose for it to be dug up in 50 years' time.

Year 3 Presentations 2017

More presentations will be arranged for April and May 2017 and dates will follow. Mrs Kennedy and Mrs Davis will also be available to current Year 2 parents for a 1:1 meeting – dates to follow.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

RECEPTION NEWS:

Rectangular Ice Cream Tubs

The Reception classes are looking for donations of **rectangular** ice cream tubs please. If you have any, please hand to the Reception class teachers or the school office. Thank you.

YEAR 1, YEAR 2 AND YEAR 3 NEWS: Lots going on but nothing currently specific to report to parents

How to get a place in Year 3

Parents are reminded that Reigate Parish has no Year 3 intake and as such parents whose children are due to leave an infant school in July 2017 will be unable to name Reigate Parish on their Year 3 application form. Whilst some children may leave Reigate Parish at the end of Year 2, we will not know how many until the Year 3 allocation has been run at the beginning of March 2017. At that time, if we anticipate that we will have vacancies at the start of Year 3, we may offer those places to children who are on the Year 2 waiting list and then to those who otherwise are without an offer of a Year 3 place. In order for a child's name to be added to the Year 2 waiting list, parents must submit an in-year application form to the school.

We should like to remind our Year 2 parents that if you want a Year 3 place and stay with us, you do not need to do anything. All our Year 2 parents automatically have a Year 3 place because we are now a primary school.

GOVERNORS' NEWS:

Their first meeting of the spring term, a Resources meeting, is in two weeks' time.

PTA NEWS:
Nothing currently specific to report to parents

Diary Dates 2016/2017 – new information in red

SPRING TERM 2017	
Monday 9 th January	Year 2 visit Pets at Home
Tuesday 10 th January	7.30 Consultation re Admission Policy for 2018 entry
Thursday 12 th January	Eco Kids Collection
Monday 16th January	2.30 pm Parents' Forum
Tuesday 17 th January	8.00 pm PTA meeting at school
Thursday 19 th January	7.30 pm Maths event
Monday 23 rd January	Year 3 DT day: Fire of London
	Safe in School drill – details to follow
Friday 27 th January	7.00 am Prayer Walk
Monday 6 th – Friday 10 th	Art Week: Go Green
February	
Tuesday 7 th February	9.00 am Parents' Forum
Wednesday 8 th February	Year 3 Cross Country practice run in Priory Park
Friday 10 th February	3.05 pm – 4.00 pm Art Gallery around school
Monday 13 th – Friday	Half term
17 th February	
Tuesday 21st February	Year 3 Cross Country practice run in Priory Park
Friday 24 th February	7.00 am Prayer Walk
Tuesday 28 th February	Pancake morning at Breakfast Club – booking essential
Wednesday 1st March	Year 1 African drumming workshop
Monday 6 th March	INSET day – school closed
Wednesday 8 th March	Year 3 gymnastics competition at Donyngs – details to follow
Thursday 9 th March	Year 1 Dance Festival Harlequin, Redhill – details to follow
Thursday 16 th March	2.30 pm Parents' Forum
Monday 20 th – Friday	Big Pedal – details to follow
24 th March	
Monday 20 th March	Year 2 Indian dance workshop
Monday 27 th March	2 nd group of Year 2 pupils to multi-skills event at St Bede's
Tuesday 28 th March	Parents' Evening:
	 Reception, Year 1 and Year 2: 3.10 pm – 6.10 pm
	 Year 3: 3.30 pm – 6.30 pm
Wednesday 29th March	Parents' Evening whole school: 5.00 pm – 8.00 pm
Thursday 30 th March	2.15 pm End –of-term church service at St Mary's Church
Friday 31st March	7.00 am Prayer Walk
	Term ends at 1.30 pm

PTA email: pta@reigate-parish.surrey.sch.uk School website: www.reigate-parish.org

INSET Days for academic year 2016/2017: Thursday 29th and Friday 30th June 2017

Reigate Parish Church Primary School



Parish Post

The Weekly Newsletter, Friday 6th January 2017

Updated Safeguarding Leaflet and letter about parents volunteering in school Please would all parents read these two documents that have been sent home today.

Attendance and Requesting to take your Child out of School

As you know attendance and punctuality at school is important so that your child can learn.

We have an attendance policy (on our website) that sets out the process parents need to follow if they want to request to take their child out of school. The school politely requests that all parents follow this procedure.

Pancake Day – Shrove Tuesday 28th February 2017

As usual at Breakfast Club on Shrove Tuesday 28th February 2017, we will be serving pancakes. If you would like your child to come on that day, you will need to book them in. All children are welcome to come but we have limited numbers and so it will be on a first-come-first-served basis. If your child is a regular attendee, they must also book for this day. Please speak to Juanita Collman about this.

Reception 2017 Applications

In an effort to reduce the number of late applications, Admissons & Transport has asked us to remind parents with children in your school including parents with preschool siblings, that the closing date for Reception applications for September 2017 entry is **15 January 2017**.

They especially welcome online applications, however parents can also request a paper application form or seek impartial help in completing an application via the Surrey Schools & Childcare Service (0300 200 1004). Full information is available on Surrey's website at www.surreycc.gov.uk/admissions.

Applications received after the closing date without good reason will be treated as late and will not be considered until all on-time applications have been processed. This may jeopardise the chance of a parent being offered one of their preferred schools for their child.

Eco Kids Collection

Don't forget the Eco Kids collection on 12th January and have a good turn out over the Christmas holidays. Please bring your items to school when we come back in January. Thank you.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

Stamps for Leprosy Mission

Thank you to everyone who has brought in stamps for the Leprosy Mission. This will be an on-going collection so please do not stop just because Christmas is over. Thanks.

Prayer Walks

Mrs Davis and Mrs Littlemore (a Year 3 parent) are organising prayer walks on the last Friday of the month from 7.00 am – 7.30 am, starting in January. The group will meet at the school gates and you are warmly welcome to join them for the walk. The dates are:

- Friday 27th January 2017
- Friday 24th February 2017
- Friday 31st March 2017
- Friday 28th April 2017
- Friday 26th May 2017
- Friday 23rd June 2017
- Friday 21st July 2017

Weekly update on Junior Block

Since the last Parish Post the construction team have:

- Laid the subbase for hall floor.
- Reduced dig and temporary road from footpath to South side of hall elevation
- Drainage- break into existing run 22/23 Dec
- Worked on service ducts
- Block delivery arrived on 21 Dec for Block and Base floor
- Block & Base floor craned in and laid on 22/23 Dec

Week	Key Activity
Commencing	
2 nd January	Continue work on:
	Drainage
	Service ducts
	Stone base for East elevation
	Blockwork on B&B slab for SIP frame
	 Ramp to be formed along East side of hall for access from
	front to rear of site along East boundary

Thoughts and Dreams short service on 6th January 2017 at 10am

Eight children, one from each class, and four adults were present at the short service held on the floor of the new junior block. James, the site foreman, kitted everybody with high-vis jackets and hard hats and everyone wrapped up warm and had on appropriate footwear.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

The thoughts and dreams from children, parents, staff and governors were in a plastic box that was placed under the floor and this position will be marked on the plans. The intention is that they will be buried forever under the new Junior Block and therefore be part of the lives of the adults who work and the children who attend Reigate Parish Church Primary School.

The children then read "A People Place" by William J. Crocker, a poem Mrs Kennedy and Mrs Davis have used in their year 3 presentations to help people understand our school. We finished with a prayer written by the eight children and our school prayer.

It was very special for all the children and adults to be out on the new school and part of this short service.

Dear God, Thank you for our school. Thank you that we have a happy and safe school. Thank you that we can write and say these things about the hopes and dreams for our new junior building. Be with everyone who is building this new place for children to learn in. Amen

"A People Place" by William J. Crocker

If this is not a place where tears are understood, Where do I go to cry?

If this is not a place where my spirits can take wing, Where do I go to fly?

If this is not a place where my questions can be asked, Where do I go to seek?

If this is not a place where my feelings can be heard, Where do I go to speak?

If this is not a place where you'll accept me as I am, Where can I go to be?

If this is not a place where I can try to learn and grow, Where can I be just me?

Do take a look at the photos on the school's website.

In June 2017 we will bury a time capsule with the purpose for it to be dug up in 50 years' time.

Year 3 Presentations 2017

More presentations will be arranged for April and May 2017 and dates will follow. Mrs Kennedy and Mrs Davis will also be available to current Year 2 parents for a 1:1 meeting – dates to follow.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

RECEPTION NEWS:

Rectangular Ice Cream Tubs

The Reception classes are looking for donations of **rectangular** ice cream tubs please. If you have any, please hand to the Reception class teachers or the school office. Thank you.

YEAR 1, YEAR 2 AND YEAR 3 NEWS: Lots going on but nothing currently specific to report to parents

How to get a place in Year 3

Parents are reminded that Reigate Parish has no Year 3 intake and as such parents whose children are due to leave an infant school in July 2017 will be unable to name Reigate Parish on their Year 3 application form. Whilst some children may leave Reigate Parish at the end of Year 2, we will not know how many until the Year 3 allocation has been run at the beginning of March 2017. At that time, if we anticipate that we will have vacancies at the start of Year 3, we may offer those places to children who are on the Year 2 waiting list and then to those who otherwise are without an offer of a Year 3 place. In order for a child's name to be added to the Year 2 waiting list, parents must submit an in-year application form to the school.

We should like to remind our Year 2 parents that if you want a Year 3 place and stay with us, you do not need to do anything. All our Year 2 parents automatically have a Year 3 place because we are now a primary school.

GOVERNORS' NEWS:

Their first meeting of the spring term, a Resources meeting, is in two weeks' time.

PTA NEWS:
Nothing currently specific to report to parents

Diary Dates 2016/2017 – new information in red

SPRING TERM 2017	
Monday 9 th January	Year 2 visit Pets at Home
Tuesday 10 th January	7.30 Consultation re Admission Policy for 2018 entry
Thursday 12 th January	Eco Kids Collection
Monday 16th January	2.30 pm Parents' Forum
Tuesday 17 th January	8.00 pm PTA meeting at school
Thursday 19 th January	7.30 pm Maths event
Monday 23 rd January	Year 3 DT day: Fire of London
	Safe in School drill – details to follow
Friday 27 th January	7.00 am Prayer Walk
Monday 6 th – Friday 10 th	Art Week: Go Green
February	
Tuesday 7 th February	9.00 am Parents' Forum
Wednesday 8 th February	Year 3 Cross Country practice run in Priory Park
Friday 10 th February	3.05 pm – 4.00 pm Art Gallery around school
Monday 13 th – Friday	Half term
17 th February	
Tuesday 21st February	Year 3 Cross Country practice run in Priory Park
Friday 24 th February	7.00 am Prayer Walk
Tuesday 28 th February	Pancake morning at Breakfast Club – booking essential
Wednesday 1st March	Year 1 African drumming workshop
Monday 6 th March	INSET day – school closed
Wednesday 8 th March	Year 3 gymnastics competition at Donyngs – details to follow
Thursday 9 th March	Year 1 Dance Festival Harlequin, Redhill – details to follow
Thursday 16 th March	2.30 pm Parents' Forum
Monday 20 th – Friday	Big Pedal – details to follow
24 th March	
Monday 20 th March	Year 2 Indian dance workshop
Monday 27 th March	2 nd group of Year 2 pupils to multi-skills event at St Bede's
Tuesday 28 th March	Parents' Evening:
	 Reception, Year 1 and Year 2: 3.10 pm – 6.10 pm
	 Year 3: 3.30 pm – 6.30 pm
Wednesday 29th March	Parents' Evening whole school: 5.00 pm – 8.00 pm
Thursday 30 th March	2.15 pm End –of-term church service at St Mary's Church
Friday 31st March	7.00 am Prayer Walk
	Term ends at 1.30 pm

PTA email: pta@reigate-parish.surrey.sch.uk School website: www.reigate-parish.org

INSET Days for academic year 2016/2017: Thursday 29th and Friday 30th June 2017

Reigate Parish Church Primary School